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We saw a 26% rise in programmes that needed to
provide further evidence. In most cases this was to 
show how they meet the new service user and carer 
standard or revised standards of proficiency.

Responding to new and revised standards

More collaboration
14% of approval visits were to programmes delivered 
by organisations working in partnership. There were 
no programmes like this in 2014–15.

With the number of programmes 
expected to stay stable, our activity is 
unlikely to rise dramatically in 2016–17.

Looking ahead
33% of programmes that will be 
affected by reforms to NHS bursary 
funding made major changes.

Adapting to new funding models

The number of programmes we assessed 
increased significantly due to sector 
developments and the increased number 
of approved programmes overall.

Monitoring work increases 
in 2015-16
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